CCNS NEWS UPDATE

Runs 7/5/13 through 7/12/13

(THEME UP AND UNDER)  This is the CCNS News Update, an overview of the latest nuclear safety issues, brought to you every week by Concerned Citizens for Nuclear Safety.  Here is this week's top headline:
*  U.S. Conference of Mayors Unanimously Adopts Resolution “Calling for U.S. Leadership in Global Elimination of Nuclear Weapons and Redirection of Military Spending to Domestic Needs”

On June 24th, the U.S. Conference of Mayors unanimously adopted a bold resolution entitled, “Calling for U.S. Leadership in Global Elimination of Nuclear Weapons and Redirection of Military Spending to Domestic Needs” at its 81st Annual Meeting, held in Las Vegas, Nevada.  http://usmayors.org/81stAnnualMeeting/media/resolutions-adopted.pdf
The resolution calls for constructive U.S. engagement in new international disarmament forums and reorientation of U.S. national priorities by reducing military spending and redirecting those funds to meet the needs of cities.   
The resolution was adopted on the heels of President Obama’s June 19th speech in Berlin in which he declared, “so long as nuclear weapons exist, we are not truly safe,” and announced his intention to seek further bilateral nuclear weapons reductions with Russia

The U.S. Conference of Mayors is the nonpartisan association of American cities with populations over 30,000.  The resolution was introduced by Akron Mayor Donald Plusquellic, a former Conference President and Vice President of Mayors for Peace.  www.mayorsforpeace.org  There were 29 additional sponsors, including the Mayor of Taos Ski Valley, Neal King.  

The resolution highlights several important new multilateral disarmament initiatives not mentioned by Obama in Berlin.  It calls on the U.S. to demonstrate good faith by constructive participation in three initiatives.  They are:  on September 26th, the first ever High-Level Meeting of the United Nations General Assembly on Nuclear Disarmament will be held at the UN headquarters in New York;  the UN working group open to all member states whose purpose is “to develop proposals to take forward multilateral nuclear disarmament negotiations for the achievement and maintenance of a world without nuclear weapons;” and, a follow-on conference to the February 2013 Oslo Conference on the Humanitarian Impact of Nuclear Weapons, to be hosted by Mexico in early 2014.

The resolution expresses the  “deep concern” that both the Oslo Conference and the May session of the new UN disarmament working group took place without the participation of the U.S. or the other four nuclear-armed Permanent Members of the UN Security Council. 

The resolution concludes that our nation’s deep economic crisis can only be addressed by adopting new priorities to create a sustainable economy for the 21st century. To that end, the resolution calls on the President and Congress to reduce nuclear weapons spending to the minimum necessary to assure the safety and security of the existing weapons as they await disablement and dismantlement; to redirect those funds to meet the urgent needs of cities; 

and to reduce military spending to reinvest in programs to provide basic human services, create jobs, rebuild infrastructure and meet the needs of America’s cities.
This has been the CCNS News Update.  For more information, please visit our website at nuclearactive.org and our Facebook page.  
